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DIRECTORATE OF INFORMATION AND COMMUNICATION
PRESS RELEASE
NIGERIA: THE AU WILL REMAIN ON THE GROUND
Abuja, 05 April 2011 – The Independent National Electoral Commission (INEC) of Nigeria has decided to review the electoral calendar in order to address the logistic and organizational challenges it faced when it opened the polls on the 2 of April 2011. The parliamentary elections scheduled to take place on Monday 4th of April 2011 have been postponed yet again to 9th, whereas, the presidential election, initially scheduled for 09 April 2011, will now take place a week later, on Saturday 16 April 2011.
The AU team has been recalled from the various Federal States to which they had been deployed. 
During a debriefing meeting held on 5th of April 2011, the AU teams deployed across Nigeria concurred with INEC’s decision to postpone the general elections. In fact, in the areas they were deployed, AU observers took note of the undelivered voting materials and the absence of INEC Officials in several polling stations. However, they noted with satisfaction the massive presence of security officers. 
The African Union observation team will remain on the ground to observe the rescheduled elections. The African Union calls on Nigerians not to be disheartened by the postponement of the general elections and to go out for voting on the new dates communicated by INEC. 
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